RO bi n Son &WN%E Co Ie GEORGE W. WATSON III

One Financial Plaza, Suite 1430
Providence, RI 02903-2485
Main (401) 709-3300

Fax (401) 709-3399
gwatson@rc.com

Direct (401) 709-3351

Also admitted in Massachusetts
and Connecticut

Via Hand Delivery

October 20, 2015

Todd Bianco

Siting Board Coordinator
Energy Facility Siting Board
89 Jefferson Boulevard
Warwick, RI 02888

Re: The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid
New London Avenue Substation Tap Line (“Project”)
Docket No. SB-2015-05

Dear Mr. Bianco:

I am enclosing for filing an original and nine (9) copies of National Grid’s responses to
the First Set of Data Requests submitted by the Energy Facility Siting Board in the above
referenced matter.

Please acknowledge receipt of this filing on the enclosed copy and return it to me. Thank

eorge W. Watson, III

Enclosures

Copy to:  Patricia S. Lucarelli, Esq. (via hand delivery)
Service List (via electronic mail)
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Robinson & Cole LLP



STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD

In re: The Narragansett Electric :

Company d/b/a National Grid : Docket No. SB-2015-5
Notice of Intent to Construct a Tap Line

Of Less Than 1,000 Feet (New London

Avenue Substation Tap Line)

ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD’S
FIRST SET OF DATA REQUESTS TO
NATIONAL GRID

DATA REQUEST NO. 1-1: Identify whether there are any wetlands on the property that will be
impacted by the construction and if so, whether the appropriate permits have been obtained.

RESPONSE:

The proposed transmission tap line work is not within state-regulated freshwater wetland.
However, access to the proposed transmission tap line work construction areas will be along an
existing access road within the right-of-way and will require crossing a small Shrub Wetland
identified as Wetland 3 in NOI Exhibit B. To minimize soil disturbance, swamp mats will be
temporarily placed within Wetland 3 along the access route. Swamp mats consist of timbers
which are bolted together and temporarily placed over wetland areas to distribute equipment
loads and minimize disturbance to the wetland and soil substrates. Swamp mats will be installed
in a manner so as not to impede water flow. Following completion of construction, the swamp
mats will be removed and any exposed soils will be mulched to promote vegetative growth and
soil stabilization. Vegetation will not be permanently affected by the installation of these mats.
Cumulatively, the swamp mats will occupy approximately 646 square feet of wetland.

A Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management (RIDEM) Request for Preliminary
Determination Application has been submitted to the RIDEM for the Project. The application
has been assigned file no. 15-0107 and is currently under review.

Response prepared by or under the supervision of
Adam Rosenblatt, Senior Wetland Scientist, VHB



STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD

In re: The Narragansett Electric
Company d/b/a National Grid

Notice of Intent to Construct a Tap Line
Of Less Than 1,000 Feet (New London
Avenue Substation Tap Line)

Docket No. SB-2015-5

ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD’S
FIRST SET OF DATA REQUESTS TO
NATIONAL GRID

DATA REQUEST NO. 1-2: Identify the current height of the structures being replaced and the
difference in height with the new structures as well as the height of Structures 198 and 199 and

the height that each of those structures will be raised to.

RESPONSE:

The chart below contains the existing structure height and final structure height for each of the
five (5) existing transmission line structures that are being replaced or modified to provide
clearance for the new tap line. As noted in the Data Request Response No. 1-3, the proposed
structure work is permitted by right under the Warwick Zoning Ordinance.

Existing Replacement Existing Final Height
Circuit/Structure | Circuit/Structure Structure Structure Differential
Number Number Height (feet) Height (feet) (feet)
T172S #225 T172S #225-1 80 110 +30
S171S #241 S171S #241 75 95 +20
359 #201 359 #201 90 105 +15
332 #198 same 66 71 +5
332 #199 same 66 81 +15

Response prepared by or under the supervision of
Kenneth Dawe, Senior Engineer




STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD

In re: The Narragansett Electric :

Company d/b/a National Grid : Docket No. SB-2015-5
Notice of Intent to Construct a Tap Line

Of Less Than 1,000 Feet (New London

Avenue Substation Tap Line)

ENERGY FACILITY SITING BOARD’S
FIRST SET OF DATA REQUESTS TO
NATIONAL GRID

DATA REQUEST NO. 1-3: Provide a copy of the decision of the Warwick Zoning Board of
Review filed with the Warwick City Clerk on July 16, 2015.

RESPONSE:

Attached as Attachment 1-3 is a copy of the Zoning Board of Review Decision #10222 for the
New London Avenue Substation that was recorded in Book 8407, Page 222 of the Warwick
Land Evidence Records. The new tap line structure and the modifications to the existing
transmission line structures are permitted by right under the Warwick Zoning Ordinance.

Response prepared by or under the supervision of
Kathleen Hurley, Project Manager



SB-2015-05 Narragansett Electric Co. — New London Avenue Substation 115kV Tap Line

Service List as of 10/13/2015

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a true copy of the within Responses were sent by e-mail to the following this the 20™ day of

October, 2015.

Name/Address

E-mail

Phone/FAX

Mr. George W. Watson, 111
Mr. Peter V. Lacouture, Esq.
Robinson & Cole LLP

One Financial Plaza

Suite 1430

Providence, R1 02903-2485

gwatson@rc.com;

placouture @rc.com;

401-709-3351
401-709-3399

401-709-3314

Ms. Bess B. Gorman, Esq.

Assistant General Counsel and Director
Legal Department, National Grid

40 Sylvan Road

Waltham, MA 02451

Cynthia DeCambre, Esq.

Bess.Gorman @nationalgrid.com;

Cynthia.DeCambre @nationalgrid.com;

781-907-1834
781-907-5701 (fax)

781-907-1840

Warwick Town Council

c/o Judy Wild, City Clerk
Warwick City Hall, 2nd Floor
3275 Post Road

Warwick, R1 02886

Peter D. Ruggiero, Esq.
Town Solicitor

20 Centerville Road
Warwick, R1 02886

Judy. Wild @ warwickri.com;

peter@rubroc.com;

401-738-2000

401-737-8700

Mayor Scott Avedisian
c/o Carol Caruso
Warwick City Hall
3275 Post Road
Warwick, RI1 02886

Carol.A.Caruso @ warwickri.com;

401-738-2000 ext.
6200

Mr. Leo Wold, Esq.

LWold@riag.ri.cov;

401-222-2424




Karen Lyons, Esq.

Department of Attorney General
150 South Main Street
Providence, RI 02903

klyons @riag.ri.gov;

Jmunoz @riag.ri.gov;

dmacrae @riag.ri.gov;

ext. 2218

Ms. Janet Coit, Director

Dept. of Environmental Management
235 Promenade Street

Providence, RI 02908

janet.coit@dem.ri.gov;

Rayna.maguire @dem.ri.gov;

401-222-4700
Ext. 2409

Ms. Margaret E. Curran
Chairperson

89 Jefferson Boulevard
Warwick, RI 02888

Margaret.Curran @puc.ri.gov;

401-780-2100

Mr. Kevin Flynn, Associate Director for
Division of Planning

Department of Administration

One Capitol Hill, 3" Floor

Providence, R1 02903

kevin.flynn@doa.ri.gov;

401-222-6496

Cynthia Wilson Frias, Counsel
Alan Nault

Public Utilities Commission
89 Jefferson Blvd.

Warwick, RI 02888

Cynthia. Wilsonfrias @puc.ri.gov;

Alan.nault@puc.ri.gov;

401-780-2147
401-780-2135

Mr. John J. Spirito, Esq. (e-mail only)
Division of Public Utilities and Carriers

john.spirito @dpuc.ri.gov;

steve.scialabba@dpuc.ri.gov;

thomas.kogut@dpuc.ri.gov;

401-780-2152

Todd Bianco, Coordinator
Energy Facility Siting Board
89 Jefferson Boulevard
Warwick, RI 02888

Todd.bianco @puc.ri.gov;

Patricia.lucarelli @puc.ri.gov;

401-780-2106

Nick Ucci, OER

Nicholas.Ucof@energy.ri.gov

401-574-9104
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